

Shire of CARNARVON

A.B.N. 89 534 312 469
P.O. BOX 459, CARNARVON, WESTERN AUSTRALIA 6701
TELEPHONE (08) 9941 0000 FACSIMILE (08) 9941 0099

Email: shire@carnarvon.wa.gov.au www.carnarvon.wa.gov.au



YOUR REF

OUR REF

A04.08/L/2990.GQ

ENQUIRIES

Graham Wilks

30 April 2007

Electoral Commissioner
Office of the Electoral Distribution Commissioners
GPO Box F316
PERTH WA 6841

Dear Sir

NEW WESTERN AUSTRALIAN ELECTORAL BOUNDARIES

Reference is made to your letter of 30 March 2007.

At its recent ordinary meeting the Council considered how best to respond to your request for suggestions in the determination of the new Western Australian electoral boundaries. It formally resolved –

"That the WA Electoral Distribution Commissioners be advised that the Shire of Carnarvon would propose that in accordance with the requirement to redetermine electoral boundaries for the State of WA in time for the next State General Election, that —

- A new rural electorate be created based around the community of Carnarvon, and including but not limited to the regions or part thereof of the Gascoyne, Murchison, Pilbara and Mid West;
- The name of the new district to include in part, the name Carnarvon; and
- The new and larger electoral districts be based around the centres of Geraldton/Greenough, Karratha/Roebourne and Carnarvon."

Yours faithfully

Graham Wilks

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER